



*Southern Nevada Off-Road Enthusiasts  
Board Meeting Minutes*

*Tuesday, September 1st, 2020  
South Point – Las Vegas, NV*

- I. **CALL TO ORDER:** at 6:28PM by CJ Hutchins
- II. **GUEST SPEAKER:**
- III. **APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:** **WAIVED**
- IV. **TREASURER'S REPORT:**
  - Operations Account: \$190,487.27
  - Points Fund: \$8,785.00
- V. **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

**BATTLE AT PRIMM**

- Move TL to the heat 5?
- SXS Turbo to heat 4
- Need to take extra COVID precautions for BAP
- Spectator Area?
  - Need to promote that this is not a spectator event. No viewing at the dyke jump or CORR track
  - Fence off dyke jump with NHP. No one past NHP.
  - Need extra volunteers for parking lots, etc., to tell people to move if needed
- Driver's Meeting – Facebook video similar to BITD
- Staging is closed to teams. Only driver and co-driver.
- Volunteer and media meeting will still be able to happen on Friday evening
- Look at shortening PP track
- Need to get wristbands or lanyards for the vendors and their workers so they can get in and out of tech. Potentially open the vendors up to the public after tech has completed.
- Need to make more chloroplasts for COVID signs
- Wristbands for officials, volunteers, and media.
- Retrieval white and red
- CP white and yellow
- Media American flag
- Officials white and black
- Cap 5/1600 & 9 heat – 70 total vehicles
- Life Feed – SkullRush can do a live feed on top of our Facebook Live



- 10 wristbands total
- Need to make disclaimers that we are on a race to race basis. If we mess up one race, we will not be able to race further on out.

#### **RAGE AT THE RIVER**

- If RATR is unable to happen, Primm is willing to host us again.
- Dependent on Battle at Primm.
- BLM will not issue a land closure for RATR
  - Most likely no spectators
  - Hire 2 more metro officers for pit patrol?

#### **CHAMPIONSHIP BANQUET**

- Contingent on COVID, if Sam's Town is unable to host us anymore
- Kenny will look into some possible alternatives

#### **VI. NEW BUSINESS:**

- PCI was a little apprehensive about the Rugged Radio sponsorship for the Class 11 shootout. CJ talked with them, next time they would like to be asked first before we reach out to another radio company. Explained that this was a one-time situation, PCI is our official sponsor. They want to sponsor next year's Ridgecrest event.
- Keith and Miranda are still working with the IRS to fix 2017 and 2018 taxes.

#### **VII. OLD BUSINESS:**

- Kenny is talking with someone for the underpass in Caliente. So far it doesn't seem to be a problem, sounds positive that we can go under it.

#### **VIII. OPEN FLOOR:**

- Class 11
  - i. Stock Bugs are holding up other racers, they are not moving over, and they are not allowed to be touched. John P. would like to discuss options to help eliminate the problem for other racers.

#### **IX. MEETING ADJOURNED: 7:34PM**

*Board Members in Attendance:*



Hank Lebsock – John Pellissier – Vince Bishop – Kenny Freeman – RJ Krueger – Justin Smith – Sarah Koeth – CJ Hutchins – Journee Richardson – Angie Mitchell – Kerri Jo Mitchell – Brian Vest – John Koeth – Justin Smith

*Minutes Taken By:* Sarah Koeth